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LIGHTOAKS PARK WALKABOUT

Tuesday 23rd September 2003

Present:
8 residents



Mick Walbank – Community Services

(Actions shown in bold italics have been undertaken since the last walkabout.  Actions shown in bold are ones which need to be undertaken).

TENNIS COURT AREA

Kick about area size increased.

Net put up on second  tennis court.

Repairs to fence still required.

CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

Improvement work has been completed and the playground looks good.

Some play equipment such as wooden horses has been removed.  Can this be explained / restored.

OLDER CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

Some tidying work has been carried out.

Rough costings for older children’s play equipment have been prepared and passed to Claremont Community Association (CCA).

CCA to decide if they wish to pursue funding with support from Community Services and Environmental Services.

DOG FOULING

Dog fouling continues to be a problem in the park.
Signs still need to be erected.

Only one new litter bin has been installed, and no signs have been erected to say that bins can be used for all refuse including dog waste.

SUMMER SHED

No progress with exploring the possible marketing of the summer shed.  Environmental Services to progress this.

CCA feel they are not in a position to use the building themselves.

The repair and maintenance of the shed has been sustained..

FOOTBALL PITCHES

The second set of posts for the full size pitch has not been installed.

The goalmouths of the small pitch have not been restored.

PATHS

No work has been carried out on the number of small lengths of path which have not been resurfaced. 

POND

Debris has accumulated again on the surface of the pond. The pond water still looks dirty and still smells and the narrow channel has become congested with debris again.

Environmental Services to look at more frequent cleaning of the channel or other measures which might delay the accumulation of rubbish.

Peter Hopkins to be invited to the next walkabout to advise on longer term measures to improve the pond.

There are still no notices about the problems caused by feeding the birds with bread.  Environmental Services to follow this up.

BENCHES

Residents now thought that the general condition of benches in the park was good.  The main remaining problem is graffiti.  Environmental Services to look at cleaning and staining of benches.

MAINTENANCE SCHEDULE

Residents felt that there had been an improvement in the maintenance of the park and were pleased with the improvement.

ATTENDANCE / PUBLICITY

Residents expressed their disappointment that no officer of Environmental Services had attended.  Residents put forward a suggestion that notices about the walkabouts should be put up on the park noticeboards. Mick Walbank to follow these issues up.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 17th December

2.00 pm

start at summer house.

